MINUTES OF A P.S.S.C. MEETING HELD AT HARKINS MIDDLE SCHOOL (“HMS”) IN ROOM 215 ON 22 MARCH 2010 AT 6:00 P.M. 

In attendance:


Brenda Hosford (Chair)

Jennifer Sullivan (Principal)





Bernadette McCarthy




Roxanne MacKnight




Ellen Donovan

Absent:


Tara Foran (Teacher Rep.)

Luc Dube (DEC Rep.)





Colin Morris
Charlene Savard
Kari Lynn Bryenton
A quorum being present, Ms. Hosford called the meeting to order. 

Approval of Minutes

The first order of business was approval of the minutes of 11 January 2010.

RESOLUTION

Be it resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on 11 January 2010 be approved as submitted.

Moved:    Bernadette McCarthy
Seconded:  Ellen Donovan
Principals Report 
Update on Alternate Education Program

Harkin’s Middle School (“HMS”) was selected to pilot this project. It consists of 7 boys being engaged in various activities for 2 periods per day.  Those activities include the following:

· Reading to children at Little Tots Daycare Centre

· Building bird feeders with Ms. Waye
· Motivation Component; Why Try, facilitated by Mr.Jay Allison
· Upcoming projects include:

· Possibly fixing bicycles with Harold Somers
· Building a plot for garden centre in the back of the school
Bilingual Culture Program
This program is a success. It is being piloted at HMS, Bonar Law and Croft Elementary School. 

To expose HMS to the bilingual culture the following initiatives have transpired:

· Franco Go-Go a group from Quebec performed 2 productions. One to Grades 6 & 7’s. The second production to Grades 7 & 8 which included approximately 80-90 invited students from the Dr. Losier School.

· Signs are posted around the school in both official languages.

· Letters were sent to the troops in French and English (“F&E”).

· Cards were brought by students to the Seniors Citizens Home at Christmas in F&E. 

· Morning Announcement are in both languages and can be clips of these announcements can be viewed/heard on the HMS website.

International Partnerships
The Dutch Program is being lead by Ms. Waye and Ms. Stewart with students from Holland. Her students will be producing a video story entitled “This is my School”.  The half hour video clips from Ms. Waye’s technology class can be viewed on the HMS website.
Columbian Connection
Three students and a teacher from Columbia will arrive on April 23rd. The two girls have a placement the 13 year old boy and teacher still require accommodation for the 8 weeks period. 

In September 2 boys will be coming from Bogota for a 12 week period. Placements will be required from them as well.
Math/Literacy Intervention, present and up-coming

The proposal submitted for Math/Literacy Intervention in January 2010 has been accepted.  This resulted in an extra period of writing each day for 8 weeks.
Small groups of grades 7 & 8 students have an extra period of Math. Bev Demmings will be available mid April to work with the grade 8’s for Math and Barb Hennessy is working with grades 6 & 7 on literacy.
Science Fair, Heritage Fair, Oratory, UNB Math Competition

· On March 18th HMS have their Science Fair. On March 25th they will host the District Science Fair. These Fairs are open to all students of HMS. 

· HMS is hosting the Heritage Fair in May.

· The Oratory is being held on the last week of April. HMS will be hosting the District Oratory.

· HMS will be sending students to the UNB Math Competition on April 30th.
Harkins 115th Birthday

Phyllis Cooling, Cathy Carnahan and Azade Hache are part of a committee planning a celebration of Harkins 115th birthday on May 28-29. Heritage projects will be on display at Harkins Elementary School. And a slide show will be presented in the gymnasium at HMS. Mr. Hachey will speak on the history of the school and a skit will be performed. Old fashion games will be played that were played in the good old days.
Sports Teams 

Basketball finished a great year both the boys and girls teams. 
Volleyball is going strong the girls are to be commended as they won all 5 of 5 games against the NSER Cobras. Volunteer participation is extremely good with the sports teams.

Talent Show – So you think you can dance (winners) 

On March 19th a talent show was held as part of assembly. There were 3 dance groups and 25 singers. 
Mrs. Gillis is the teacher lead for the newly formed dinner hour guitar club.

Students will be selected to entertain during a teacher’s meeting in May which will include special guest Farley Flex, Canadian Idol Judge. 
Other
Amy Barrieau completed a PD workshop in Chicago on the WEB program.  She will be assisting Mrs. Gilks with this program in September.















































































































DEC Report
This item has been deferred until the next meeting.
Chairman’s Report

Brenda Hosford circulated the DEC newsletter as well as an invitation for parents to attend an “Educating Today for Tomorrow" workshop at the Rodd Miramichi via email as the deadline for registration was prior to today’s meeting.
Next Meeting

The next meeting date will be Monday, 26 April 2010 at 6 p.m. The final meeting will be held on 31 May 2010 at Pizza Delight in Miramichi. Brenda will make the reservations. 
Termination of Meeting

There being no further business, the meeting was terminated at 7:08 p.m.
Moved:    Ellen Donovan

Seconded:    Roxanne MacKnight              Carried.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Brenda.                .
